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Minutes of the Faculty Meeting

October 3, 2007

Seminar 2 B 1105 1-3 p.m.

Call to Order

Stephen Beck called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m.
Announcements
Laurie Meeker made an announcement about the status of Alan Parker’s health and encouraged the faculty to keep sending their thoughts and prayers in his direction.  Rita Pougiales announced that a remembrance for doranne crable will be held on November 17th at the State Theater downtown.  Chuck Pailthorp announced that the Faculty Bargaining Team and the Union Stewards would be meeting after the faculty meeting to discuss putting together forums about the cost of living adjustment and faculty compensation issues.  Karen Gaul directed the faculty to the website for the “Focus the Nation” work on campus and encouraged the faculty to consider building content about climate change into their programs.  The website: www.evergreen.edu/focusthenation contains a full agenda for the day’s activities. 
Elections: Agenda Committee and Faculty Advisory Panel on the College Budget
Hirsh Diamant was elected to the Agenda Committee and Jules Unsel was elected to the Faculty Advisory Panel on the College Budget.

Fields of Study/Thematic Planning Groups (Discussion)
Sam Schrager, Stephen Beck, Amy Gould, Sherry Walton, David McAvity, Paul Przybylowicz and Dylan Fischer represented the groups that met this summer to discuss these two Curricular Visions DTF initiatives.  They described the two initiatives as complementary rather than in competition with each other, and as responding to a lot of the concerns expressed in the Governance Groups discussions last year.
The following were presented regarding the Fields of Study Initiative (FOS):
· Fields of Study is a web-based initiative.  It provides the faculty with a way to communicate to students what the offerings will be in the areas that they take primary responsibility for.

· Identifying with a Field of Study does not commit a faculty member to having recurring meetings with the others in the FOS.  The faculty would, however, have a compelling reason to meet once a year with colleagues in their field as a result of this initiative.

The following issues/questions were raised by the faculty:

· Faculty expressed concern about being pigeonholed into teaching a narrower list of subjects by the expectations that could be created by the existence of these sites.  (The panel responded that FOS is not intended to create required teaching for anyone, but rather to translate what is being done in the curriculum to current and prospective students and external audiences.)

· Concerns were expressed that the FOS sites might cause student to expect too much – they may assume that the same level of offerings characteristic of one particular year may be available to them throughout their Evergreen careers in a way that resembles departmental structures at traditional schools.
· It was pointed out that any way of representing the curriculum will have a degree of distortion involved in it, and the kind of distortion being created by FOS must be fully understood by faculty and academic advising staff if it can be expected to work.
· Concern was expressed that the FOS websites may leave the student with the impression that the programs listed on the site may strictly produce credit in the identified field (for instance, that a program incorporating philosophy into its interdisciplinary mix may be interpreted as offering all of its credit in philosophy.)
· Concern was expressed that the existence of these sites may create a greater expectation that certain fields will be “covered.” Currently, not every field is offered each year, and FOS may create an expectation that the faculty will ensure that every field is offered every year.  (The panel responded that the emphasis is not on coverage but on communication, about clearly communicating about what is being taught, rather than making decisions about what that is.) 
· Concern was expressed about the use of the word “fields” as it has a particular connotation.
· Concern was expressed that FOS may drain energy away from the planning units.

· Concerns were expressed that the criteria currently being used to describe “fields of study” may exclude some subjects being taught in the curriculum and cause them to become invisible to students.

· Concerns were expressed that there may be legal implications of listing expected offerings, and that there may be implications for hiring processes in the creation of FOS websites.
· It was suggested that the creation of the kind of curricular mapping proposed by FOS could enhance advising on campus (particularly the faculty’s ability to advise students.)
· It was suggested that all of the faculty could a better job if they were more engaged critically with their disciplines, and the FOS initiative may provide pathways for doing that.

· It was also suggested that getting students and staff from College Relations involved in the discussions is important to prevent the creation of something which is either not effective or something the faculty would be uncomfortable with.

As time for this agenda item was running out, Stephen closed the discussion but said the Agenda Committee would provide more time for the faculty to talk about the Fields of Study Initiative.
The faculty did not have time to discuss the Thematic Planning Groups Initiative.  Stephen indicated that there would be time for the faculty to get together in thematic planning groups at the Curriculum Planning Retreat on the 10th.  

Campus Master Plan (Discussion)
Ken Tabbutt gave the faculty an update on the process through which the master plan is being developed.  He explained that the college hired a consultant which has been working on gathering information and creating a draft for the last year or so.  A draft version of the CMP has been available on the college website since July.  He encouraged the faculty to go to the site, read the plan, and provide feedback.  He asked the faculty to provide their feedback directly to the steering group (including Steve Scheuerell) in writing.  He explained that one of the purposes the plan serves is to create a set of placeholders for the items to seek capital funding for.  Things that aren’t on the list at all likely won’t be funded.

The following were raised in the discussion:

· The faculty indicated that they would like to be able to provide their feedback in a way that allows everyone to see each other’s comments in an interactive forum.
· It was suggested that the data which was collected that suggests which areas of growth are projected should be made available for review.

· It was suggested that this might be a good opportunity to seek funding to upgrade non-ADA compliant facilities built before the legislation was enacted to raise them to the level of the other facilities in terms of accessibility.

· It was pointed out that there are no design guidelines in the plan.
· It was pointed out that the existing Master Plan has information in it about how the unbuilt areas of the campus will be treated that has not been included in this plan.

· It was suggested that the information gathering process used in the planning units was not ideal.  It was suggested that a more strident collaborative effort involving all members of the community should be undertaken.

As a result of faculty concerns, a resolution was introduced which would recommend that the faculty hold two meetings to discuss the plan, one by themselves and one with the other members of the community.  A friendly amendment was proposed and accepted that would also extend the deadline for gathering information for the plan.  Another friendly amendment was offered and ultimately withdrawn that would combine the two meetings into one.  Prior to the vote on the resolution, a straw pool was taken to see how many faculty seriously planned to read and carefully comment on the plan (27); how many hoped others would do so (17) and how many thought it would be all right if neither happened (4). 
The faculty resolution:
1) That the faculty hold two separate meetings about the Master Plan prior to the end of Fall Quarter: one in a seminar format and one in a town hall meeting format to which other members of the community (including staff and students) would also be invited.

2) That the timeline for gathering input to the plan should be extended.
The faculty voted on the resolution and it passed.  The President reminded the faculty that the final Master Plan will be needed to build the Capital Budget request beginning in January, and that he hoped the faculty would be flexible about the scheduling of these two meetings.
Adjournment

Stephen adjourned the meeting at 3:00 p.m.

